NEW OPPORTUNITIES, INC.

BOARD MEETING

August 16, 2017
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jeff Tolliver, Dave Hylla, Lynn Bartels, Norma Bellcoff, Jan Diak, Mark Lambiotte, Paul Hellrich, and Phil Daniels.  Meeting started at 9:03a.m.
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Jack Cranley.
OTHERS PRESENT:   Kim Fears.
READING OF THE MISSION STATEMENT:  Norma Bellcoff read the mission statement. 
CORRECTION OF MINUTES: None.  A motion was made by Mark Lambiotte to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Phil Daniels.   
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Although $2400 less than this time last year, we are ahead of budget.  Kim will research the difference in fundraising expenses for this year compared to last year. Dave Hylla made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Seconded by Mark Lambiotte.  
COMMITTEE REPORT:  Paul Hellrich will be the chairman for the maintenance committee.  Norma Bellcoff will be the chairman for the investment committee and as such will refrain from voting.  The chairman for the fundraising committee has been tabled at this time.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  New work has been referred from Challenge Unlimited to provide packaging for glass bottles.  Still confusion on monthly payments from the state.  The Board reviewed the attached report from the Executive Director.  Norma Bellcoff made a motion to accept the Executive Director’s report.  Seconded by Lynn Bartels.  
OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  According to IARF, meetings will be held concerning the 80¢ wage hike and state still saying 12% cut in funding.  Federal case challenging this.  Send fundraising letters in November to individuals, to large corporations at beginning of year.  New Opportunities Video available on Youtube.  Possible change to bi-monthly meetings.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  None. 
THE NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING:  The next Meeting will be held Wednesday, September 20, 2017, at 9:00a.m., at New Opportunities Inc, 1510 W Seventh, Granite City, Illinois.  
MOTION TO ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn made by Dave Hylla.  Seconded by Mark Lambiotte. Meeting adjourned at 9:55a.m.  
Respectfully submitted by: Jan Diak.
